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VIA CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

March 12, 2024

North Haledon Board of Education
(or current property owner)

515 High Mountan Road

North Haledon, NJ 07508

Block 18.01, Lot 5.01

Re: Legal Notification
NJDEP Flood Hazard Area (FHA) Individual Permit
and Freshwater Wetlands General Permit 1
Squaw Brook Bank Stabilization
Borough of North Haledon
Passaic County, New Jersey
Our File No. NH-806

To Whom It May Concern:-

In accordance with N.J.A.C. 7:7, this letter is to provide you with legal notification that Boswell
Engineering (Boswell), on behalf of the Borough of North Haledon, is applying to the New
Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (NJDEP) Land Use Resource Protection Program
for a Flood Hazard Area (FHA) Individual Permit and Freshwater Wetlands General Permit 1 for
the development shown on the enclosed plan(s).

A brief description of the proposed project follows:

The project proposes to reconstruct 42+ L.F. of retaining wall, sidewalk and guiderail that
collapsed due to Hurricane Ida along Squaw Brook Road.

The permit applications are being submitted to the State of New Jersey Department of
Environmental Protection (Department) for the development shown on the enclosed plan. The
Department regulates construction within flood hazard areas and riparian zones adjacent to
certain waters.

The complete permit application package can be reviewed at either the municipal clerk’s office
in the municipality in which the site subject to the application is located, or by appointment at
the Department’s Trenton Office. The Department of Environmental Protection welcomes
comments and any information that you may provide concerning the proposed development
and site. Please submit your written comments within 15 calendar days of receiving this letter
to:



North Haledon Board of Education

(or current property owner)
March 12, 2024
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State of New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Land Use Resource Protection

P.O. Box 439

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0439

Attention Engineering Supervisor for
County of Passaic, Dennis Contois

If you should have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact the undersigned.

Very truly yours,

BOSWELL ENGINEERING

FIR/cr
Enclosure
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